MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 18, 2021
3:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Thursday, November 18, 2021, at 
3:00 p.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Michael Scioneaux  

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on October 28, 2021, as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering stated that 1. Landry’s Hole pump station is ready to go out for bid. Two pumps will be installed and estimate for job is $618,000.00. 2. Survey is done on the back levee and breakwaters. The levee has damages in some placed due to Hurricane and some rocks were lost on the breakwaters. 3. The pipe for the levees by Cox was ordered and received and will need to follow up to install.4 Working with FEMA on last year hurricane and Hurricane Ida. 
President Camardelle stated that he spoke to CPRA yesterday and they are working on the Hurricane Levee and adding more rocks on the front of the island. We need rocks to keep the sand on the beach. He stated that the annual meetings with the levee board is being held in December in New Orleans, and we will attend. He also stated that Jefferson Parish Assessor has cut back the millage on buildings by decreasing the levee boards income over $100,000.00 for this year. President Camardelle thanked the Atchafalaya Levee District for coming to the aid of Grand Isle. President Camardelle thanked Congressman Scalise and Graves, Senators Cassidy and Kennedy, Jefferson Parish President Cheng, Ricky Templet, the Governor, CPRA, MR. Chip Kline and staff,  for helping with resources to bring Grand Isle back better and stronger. He also thanked the fire department, EMS, and town workers for helping to clean up. Grand Isle is slowing looking better and getting our resources back up and running.
Mr. Weldon Danos addressed the commissioners and stated that Bayou Rigaud is being dredged by the Navy under the emergency from Hurricane Ida.   
A motion was made by Commissioner Scioneaux, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 3:54 p.m.
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